
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Principal . . . . . . . . . . . 
 
Year 3 Sleep Over 
Our Year 3 Sleep Over was held last Thursday night.  By 
all reports, the students had a fantastic time with the 
activities held here at school and the excursion to the 
Narrandera Fisheries.  Thank you to Mrs Jamieson, Miss 
McConnell and Mrs Curry for organising this activity. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Presentation Day 
Our Annual Presentation Day will be held tomorrow, 
Wednesday 7

th
 December, starting at 10:30am at the 

CRC Church. The awards handed out on the day will be 
very similar to previous years.  This is a time when we 
formally recognise the achievements of our students and 
all the hard work they have put into their studies this 
year.  Please feel welcome to attend and celebrate 
student success with us.  
 
Narrandera High School Orientation – Year 6 
Narrandera High School orientation days will continue 
this Thursday,

 
8th December, however please be aware 

that this will be the last one of the year. If you haven’t 
received any correspondence from the High School, 
please make contact as they may not have your 
enrolment form.  This is an opportunity where our Year 6 
students visit the High School to meet the staff and get 
information on the running of the school.  Please 
encourage your child to attend transition days as they 
are vital for a smoother running 2017. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Student Reports 
Reports will be sent home Monday, 12

th
 December.  If 

you would like an interview with your teacher to discuss 
your child’s progress, please make an appointment.  
This is a time when you can have any questions or 
concerns regarding your child’s education answered. 
Even though there are no structured interviews 
scheduled for Semester 2 reports, please feel welcome 
to make an appointment if you feel it necessary. 
 
End of Term Activities 
Please make sure you are keeping up to date on what is 
happening around the school over the last two weeks.  
There is still a lot happening, especially next week.  If 
you have any questions or you  require clarification 
about when things are happening, please do not hesitate 
to contact the school office.  
 
Year 6 Farewell 
What a wonderful night our Year 6 Farewell turned out to 
be last night. The students seemed to thoroughly enjoy 
the evening meal and the disco that followed.  I would 
like to congratulate our Year 6 students on completing 
primary school.  I wish them all well as they commence 
the next chapter in their school journey, High School.  
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Our School has students who are highly 

allergic to NUTS and NUT PRODUCTS 

We seek your co-operation in trying to keep 

our school NUT FREE 

LEETON SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC 

The School Dental Clinic is available for all children aged from 0 – 18 years of 

age.  We encourage all parents to make an appointment for your child to have a 

full dental check.  Treatment at our clinic is FREE to all children who have a 

Medicare card.  To make an appointment please telephone our call centre on 

1800 450 046 

We hope to see you soon!!!                       Sue & Cleo. 

 

FUN DAY 
CASUAL CLOTHES DAY 

Friday, December 9, we will have a 
casual clothes day as well as the 5/6 Fun 
Day.   The casual clothes will be free.  
Please wear appropriate clothing like 
closed shoes, NO THONGS AND NO 
SINGLETS.  So make sure you wear 
casual clothes on Friday, December 9. 

Canteen News 
Specials for Recess ONLY 

 

Wednesday – Frozen Yogo - $1 
Thursday – Cheesecake – $1 
Friday – Fudge - $1 

Finally, please don’t forget that our Year 5 and 6 Fun 
Day will be held this Friday.  Students are asked to bring 
along some money to spend at the stalls.  Our students 
have been working hard to create some entertaining 
activities.  
 
Have a great week. 
Derek Noffke, 
Principal 

 

Calendar of Events 
Date Event/s 

Wednesday, December 7 Presentation Day – 10.30am 

Thursday, December 8 
Year 6 – High School 
Transition – Last Day 

Friday, December 9 5/6 Fun Day 

Tuesday, December 13 Years 3-6 Pool Party 

Wednesday, December 14 K-2 Noah’s Ark Excursion 

Friday, December 16 
School Assembly – 2.30pm 
Last day for students 

2017  

Friday, January 27 Staff Development Day 

Monday, January 30 
2017 School Year commences 
for students in Years 1 to 6 

Wednesday, February 1 
School commences for 
Kindergarten students 

Friday, February 10 School Swimming Carnival 

 

 
This newsletter is produced with the support of the 

following local businesses: 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Parliament News 
We had our last Parliament with the 2016 

Prefect Group on Friday, November 25.  Our 

next Parliament will be run by the 2017 

Leadership Group. There were no motions but 

lots of discussion.  Well done to the Prefects 

for running the Parliament throughout the year.  

They have done a great job fulfilling their roles. 

If you are a Student Leader make sure you have 

a discussion in your class and bring motions to 

Parliament.  They will be discussed and voted on. 

Good luck to next year’s leaders and student 

leaders.  Enjoy Parliament. 

Rebekah Beer – Parliament Secretary. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Rel. Principal:   Derek Noffke 
Assistant Principal:  Karla Jamieson 
Assistant Principal: Helen Files 
Phone:   02 69592144 
Fax:   02 69593274 
Email Address: narrandera-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
School Website:  www.narrandera-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
Canteen:  02 69591141 
Dental Clinic:  1800 450 046 
Narrandera Schools as Community Centre:    
                                   6959 3894/0422 432 504 
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Year 6 Farewell at Narrandera Ex-Servicemen’s Club – 

a lovely night had by all our leaving Year 6 students. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Carols by Candlelight 

OPEN to EVERYONE K-6 

(ANY student K-6 who would like to come along  
and join in the Christmas Spirit!) 

 
This year we will be singing:  

Santa Claus is Coming to Town and Jingle Bells 

 
WHEN: Sunday, December 11 

TIME:   6.15pm 
WHERE:  Marie Bashir Park (bring a chair or a blanket to sit on!) 
WHAT  TO WEAR:  Something Christmas or Casual Clothes and a 

Santa hat! 
 

We hope to see you there – Mrs Curry & Mrs Cassidy 
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Kindergarten enjoyed a picnic and play in the Marie Bashir 

Park with Narrandera East Infants School and St Joseph’s 

School.  A great time had by all children. 

 

 

 


